
 

 
 

 

18 March 2020 
Coronavirus (COVID-19) Update 

 
School will be open for the remainder of this week for all students  

Thursday 19 and Friday 20 March 2020. 
 
Dear Parents and Carers 
 
I am writing with updated guidance regarding the ongoing coronavirus outbreak.   
 
Each day we have been doing our very best to remain open for all students with significantly 
reduced staff on site.  The safeguarding and well-being of students and staff is our priority, 
together with the maintenance of effective learning in lessons.  We recognise that school is a 
place of certainty for families, where routines are being maintained that support parents’ work 
commitments and requirements. Our students have reacted to these challenges with maturity, 
good sense and compassion. Staff have worked with great professionalism, care and support for 
our students and one another. 
 
This evening the government has announced that all schools will close on Friday 20 March 
2020 until further notice. 
 
The government has asked that schools continue to offer educational provision for children of 
‘key workers’ such as NHS staff, police and delivery drivers. We expect clarification of who 
qualifies as a ‘key worker’ tomorrow.  In addition, there is an expectation that vulnerable children 
including those who have a social worker and those with educational health and care plans can 
access school. We will be seeking greater clarity on these matters tomorrow and will confirm the 
school’s approach to this provision.  
 
As noted in previous communications, we have planned an approach for ‘Home Learning’ that 
relies on students accessing ‘Class Charts’ and their school email accounts. (See below).  We 
have been reminding students throughout the last two weeks of these essential digital platforms 
with log in and password details.  For the small number of students that do not have access to 
the internet, paper based resources have been prepared. 
 
From Monday 23 March 2020 we will action our Home Learning Protocol. Students with identified 
additional needs have been assigned a member of staff who will be responsible for overseeing 
their well-being and ability to access their work. This is in addition to the planned weekly contact 
from their form tutor. 
 
School will be in touch with you again tomorrow via the website and social media platforms with 
further updates as required. 
 

 
Mr Andrew J Knowles 
Headteacher 
 



 
      

   


